MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF THE BOARD OF TRUSTEES OF THE NORTH BABYLON PUBLIC LIBRARY HELD ON TUESDAY, NOVEMBER 18, 2014
The meeting was called to order in the Library by the President, Mrs. Fogel, at 6:34 p.m.  

Dr. Wroblewski, Mrs. Schechtel, Mrs. Leibowitz, Mr. Horowitz, Library Director, Mrs. Nicolazzi, Librarian III and Mrs. Ledesma, Secretary were present.  Ms. Hare arrived at 6:39 p.m. 
On a motion by Ms. Schechtel, seconded Dr. Wroblewski, it was agreed to approve the minutes of the October 21, 2014 meeting and the November 7, 2014 Special Meeting of the Board.
On a motion by Dr. Wroblewski, seconded by Mrs. Leibowitz, it was unanimously agreed to accept the Cultural Programming Fund Treasurer’s Report for October.

On a motion by Dr. Wroblewski, seconded by Mrs. Leibowitz, it was unanimously agreed to accept the Library Fund Treasurer’s Report for October.

On a motion by Mrs. Schechtel, seconded by Mrs. Leibowitz, it was unanimously agreed to accept the Financial Report for October.

The Director’s Statistical Report for October was noted.
On a motion by Mrs. Schechtel, seconded by Dr. Wroblewski, it was unanimously agreed to pay the bills on General Ledger Trial Balance No. 776
Mr. Horowitz reported the AARP Tax Assistance program will continue, despite the loss of our regular volunteers.  The representative from AARP has promised five new volunteer tax preparers for this tax season.
Mr. Horowitz updated the Trustees on the Lighting Renovation Project.  The pre-construction inspections for the PSE&G rebate program are delayed until after January 1st.
The Trustees discussed matters relating to the Suffolk Cooperative Library System.  The proposed SCLS Operating Budget for 2015 was reviewed. Mr. Horowitz advised the Board of a decrease in member library support for North Babylon. On a motion by Mrs. Fogel, seconded by Mrs. Schechtel, it was unanimously agreed to accept the SCLS Operating Budget for 2015 as presented in Exhibit A.

The Trustees cast individual votes to elect a Trustee to represent the Towns of Babylon and Islip on the SCLS Board in compliance with SCLS By-Laws as presented in Exhibit B.  
The Board reviewed and discussed the Library’s policy on Procurement and Purchasing. On a motion by Dr. Wroblewski, seconded by Mrs. Fogel, it was unanimously agreed to approve purchases up to and including $1,500 without formal Board approval.  
The Director’s Report was noted.

The Department Head’s Report was noted. 

On a motion by Dr. Wroblewski, seconded by Mrs. Leibowitz, it was unanimously agreed to adjourn to executive session to discuss personnel matters at 6:50 p.m. 
On a motion by Dr. Wroblewski, seconded by Mrs. Schechtel, it was unanimously agreed to adjourn from executive session at 7:25 p.m. and resume the regular business of the meeting.
On a motion by Ms. Hare, seconded by Mrs. Fogel, it was unanimously agreed to hold future Board Meetings at 6:00 p.m.
The next meeting of the Board will be held on December 16, 2014 at 6:00 p.m.

On a motion by Dr. Wroblewski, seconded by Mrs. Schechtel, it was unanimously agreed to adjourn the meeting at 7:27 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,








Tory T. Hare







           
Secretary

